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Our Next Meeting 

Christmas Party 
Thursday, Dec 8  6:45 pm 

Parkway Hills Baptist Church 
2700 Dallas Parkway 

 

November Meeting Photos 

 

 

 

The President Says … 

Here we are in December of another year! It 
seems like they are happening ever faster and 
sometimes the whole month can seem like one 
hectic blur. It helps to keep a sense of humor and 
set realistic expectations about how much I can 
accomplish, but I also try to remind myself to stay 
in the moment and enjoy the opportunities to get 
together with friends and family. 

That’s why I’m really looking forward to our 
guild meeting and Christmas party, hopefully 
slowing things down for a couple of hours, and 
being able to share a few moments of fun with all 
of you. 

If I don’t get to see you at the meeting, I wish 
all of you a happy holiday and look forward to 
seeing you in the New Year! 

December 2016 Volume 34, Issue 12 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT:  www.qgplano.org 

  

 

Pam Wingate, 
Guild President 

https://www.facebook.com/QuiltersGuildofPlano/
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Programs 

submitted by Margaret Burrell 

Our December 8th meeting will be a Christmas Party.  Please 
bring finger food only for sharing as we will be playing a game. 
The game will be Trader’s Dice and we will play with 2.5 by 20 
inch strips. Everyone who participates will go home with some 
goodies! Please bring a total of 20 strips of fabric 2.5 inches by 
20 inches. Have half the strips neutrals or backgrounds and the 
other half of the strips any color or style. 

Collin County Children's Advocacy Center is one of the 
organizations that we support with donations of community 
service quilts. A representative from this group will be at the 
meeting to talk about the work they do and how our quilt 
donations contribute to helping abused children. 

*** NOTICE – PRICE REDUCTION *** 

Starting in January 2017, the fee for Quilters Guild of Plano 
workshops will be reduced to $35. The fee will be the same for 
members or non-members and remains the same even if you 
sign up the day of the workshop. We still encourage you to sign 
up early to reserve your spot and to allow the workshop 
presenter to prepare an appropriate number of kits or materials 
for the workshop. 

Please take advantage of this price reduction to sign up for 
some of the upcoming workshops and learn something new, 
have some fun, and enjoy a day with your quilting friends or to 
make new quilting friends. 

If you have already paid for a 2017 workshop, the Programs 
team will be contacting you to make an adjustment. 

In January Trish Stuart will be our speaker discussing Color 
Theory. There are two workshops available. 

Freedom in Motion Workshop 
The project is wool appliqué on a linen foundation, backed 

and bordered with burlap. Learn free motion stitching by 
machine in this workshop. 

The nature of this design actually begs to have those little 
odd jumps in stitching that happen when you first try to 
coordinate the movement of your hands, feet and needle 
speed. You gradually learn to create smoothly beautiful, 
consistent stitching. Class time is spent learning free motion.  

Curves Made Easy Workshop 
If you have always thought that curves and long, narrow, 

sharp points were too difficult to sew, you need to learn this 
fabulously simple way to sew perfect curves every single time. 

You won't have to deal with lumps, bubbles, holes where 
you snipped too far, warping, whether or not you have a perfect 
1/4" seam, or grain lines! 

In this workshop we begin with a walk through the steps on 
how to take your own design or favorite photo and translate it 
into a line drawing suitable for creating your masterpiece in 
fabric. Then learn this unique method which even allows you to 
incorporate fabrics other than cotton into your artwork. 

Birthday Quilts! 

submitted by Sherry Worley 

Just a reminder, December is the last month to turn in 
birthday quilts.  This year, the month does not matter.  
Everyone can turn in their Birthday quilt in December and be 
entered in the drawing!  Please see Sherry Worley.  
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Minis are Big Stuff! 

submitted by Kaye Dunn 

When you think of a Mini Quilt you probably think “small”, 
“tiny”, maybe even “I could never do that” or even worse “not 
worth my time”. Well I hope to change your point of view 
before this article is over.  

First of all did you know that working on mini quilts will 
greatly improve your piecing skills on normal size quilts? By 
necessity you will slow down, use a more consistent seam 
allowance and become an expert in selecting fabrics that work 
well together. Pressing seams will become second nature and 
your creativity will soar. You’ll find yourself searching for 
interesting borders to complement that orphan block that 
otherwise might end up languishing in the dark recesses of your 
closet or, even worse, in the trash.  

A Mini Quilt can be an opportunity to try a new technique 
without committing to a large project. It doesn’t take much 
fabric and makes packing for retreat or day camp easier. Mini 
Quilts are always a great gift idea for friends and family for 
birthdays or holidays. I treasure the ones I have received and 
think fondly of my quilting sisters each time I look at them.  

You have an excellent opportunity to wade into the inviting 
waters of Mini Quilts. There are 2 (two) events coming in 2017 
that covet your generous efforts and offerings. The Quilt Plano 
2017 Show and the 2017 TAQG Rally Day each have a Mini Quilt 
Auction and they depend on you for their success. All hours 
spent in construction can be counted toward your service hours. 

And did you know that the Mini Auction at 2016 Quilt Plano 
accounted for 17% of the total show income? So don’t dismiss 
the idea of making one (or more). Minis are good for you. Minis 
are good for your guild. Minis are Big Stuff!  

Beekeeper Buzz 

submitted by Martha Diehl 

Several attendees from October's New Member Welcome 
Coffee are interested in forming small groups that meet during 
the day and one group that meets during the evening.  If you 
are interested in joining a small group, please contact me, 
Martha Diehl, beekeeper@qgplano.org. 

Quote of the Day 
“Good friends are like quilts, 

they never lose their warmth.” 
unknown 

  

mailto:beekeeper@qgplano.org
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TAQG News 

submitted by Sherry Worley 
The TAQG Speaker’s Forum was a great success. We look 

forward to seeing great programs throughout the year at all of 
our member guilds. If you present workshops or lectures please 
keep the Forum in mind for next year. It is always held in 
November and you can get information from any TAQG Rep. 

The January TAQG meeting takes us to Mineola on Saturday, 
January 28. The Special Interest meetings are Presidents, 
Secretaries, and Treasurers. The meetings will start at 10:00am 
at The Mineola League of the Arts.  A survey for each meeting 
will be available no later than January 1, 2017. 

Information for Rally Day 2017 featuring fellow Texan 
Cynthia LeBlanc Regone will be available at the February QGP 
meeting.  We look forward to another great Rally Day.  QGP has 
agreed to host Rally Day 2019.  Please be thinking about helping 
with that event.  We will be asking for volunteers in early 2018. 

Also, please consider taking the job of Secondary TAQG Rep.  
The responsibilities for this job include attending 6 TAQG 
meetings per year, voting and reporting to the board if Rep 
Sherry Worley is not in attendance, and assisting with sales and 
info for TAQG Rally Day. 

Education – Junior Quilters 

submitted by Pam Wingate 

Calling All Junior Quilters! 
Since we only had one student interested in 

the Junior Quilting Group, I’m extending the 
enrollment period so if you know of a Junior 
Quilter – there’s still time!  

Classes are open to junior quilters ages 8-12 and meet 
monthly, the 2nd Saturday of the month.  Each class builds on 
the skills presented in the previous class.  The first class reviews 
machine operations and sewing techniques.  Creativity is 
encouraged to build confidence in skills and techniques.  
Completed quilts are displayed in the next year’s Plano Quilt 
Show.  If you know of someone interested in joining the group, 
or if you’re interested in teaching or helping out with the 
classes, please contact Pam Wingate at 
pam.wingate@tx.rr.com. 

 Large Snow Flakes 

submitted by John Worley 

Winter approaches; it’s the Holiday season! Dreams of a 
White Christmas fill our sleep. Yes, we want to see snow! I 
started to wonder how big a snow flake could get. Leave it to 
the Guinness Book of World Records to lead me to the answer. 

On January 28, 1887, soldiers at Fort Keogh (in the western 
part of what was then Montana Territory) reported the largest 
snowflake ever seen. The soldiers reported seeing snowflakes 
up to 15” wide and up to 8” thick. 

Giant flakes can be formed when wet snow falls with little 
wind. Flakes that have a little water on the outside easily stick 
together and form larger flakes. The same could happen if 
winds force flakes together and then back up in to the cloud, 
like in the formation of hail stones. 

Personally, if I ever see a 15” x 8” snowflake, I’m moving to 
Brownsville immediately!  

mailto:pam.wingate@tx.rr.com
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Guild Activities 

submitted by Janet Plotkin 

As I look at my fingernails typing (yes, Mrs. Frye, I still look at 
my fingers) and see the residual blue lingering from Lori Lee 
Triplett’s dye workshop, and re-plan the embellishments for the 
center of my Indigo quilt, I can’t help but giggle at how much 
fun we had making beautiful fabric with smashed cassava and a 
feather. And less than a week later, Deborah Boschert, who will 
be our speaker in October 2017, lit up the room discussing her 
process and inspiration with the Lewisville guild. 

I know this is not the Programs article, but we are sure 
blessed with opportunities to see and hear and be challenged 
and inspired in our North Texas quilt community. And, I can’t 
think of a better Guild activity than taking a class with one of 
our talented speakers, or visiting another Guild to see what life 
is like on their side of the street. And if you go visiting, consider 
inviting a friend, it makes the traffic time much more tolerable.  

I was very impressed by the Lewisville Guild. Besides the 
great speaker, I happened to land on the night two of their 
annual challenges were being revealed, and got some free 
fabric. Up first was the President’s Challenge. Maria Hall, a past 
speaker for us, is their President and she asked the members to 
“Make something for yourself.” She explained, we spend a lot 
time on gifts and charity quilts and baby quilts and other items 
not our own. It was fun to see the results and hear the makers 
describe why they wanted their quilt. The next unveiling was 
the Wedge Challenge. Each maker used wedges to create their 
design. Winners were voted on by the membership and there 
were prizes in three size categories. Even visitors got to vote. 
The myriad uses of the wedge were amazing and mind-boggling; 
who knew it was so versatile! They were also finishing up their 

Redwork block of the month. In this BOM, you make a block for 
yourself, get to show it off each month, and then there is a 
challenge to complete (quilted and bound) your quilt for a 
chance to win the Block of the Month Viewers Choice Award in 
February.  

Just like every other Guild, we have had some very successful 
activities in the past and then some that were less well received. 
Which brings me to the point of all these words, what do you 
want to do? Have you been to a Guild who did a really swell 
challenge, or have you always wanted to _________ (fill in the 
blank) with the Guild? I was elected as VP and I can come up 
with ideas but I really want to hear from all of you (or at least 
the few of you who are still reading this) about things you 
enjoyed or think the Guild will enjoy. Please take a few minutes 
to compose an email and send it to me. Now, as you are reading 
this…yes, really, right now! Janet@frogbutt.net 
Things to remember for December: 

 We are swapping Handmade Ornaments, please bring one 
wrapped for gifting and you will take one home. No visible 
Styrofoam and no larger than 6” on any side. 

 Bring a sweet or savory finger-food treat to share 

 Bring your 2.5” strips for the Dice game. You can find all the 
info about the food and strips in the Programs section of this 
newsletter. 

Future Planning: 
Retreat 2017 planning is well underway. December is your 

last chance to get in a Retreat payment before the balance is 
due in January. And, remember to talk to your BFF or your small 
group about hosting retreat. It is really a lot of fun to have a 
hand in the planning! Payments may also be sent directly to 
Donna Petrick, you can find her information on our website.   

mailto:Janet@frogbutt.net
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Membership 

submitted by Diana Florence and Jeanne Vogel  

The attendance at the November meeting was 64 members, 
including one New Member - Carolyn Miller and one Visitor - 
Chris Dumanski. 

The membership year is Oct.1 to Sept 30. Our dues are $25 if 
paid before January 1st, so take advantage and pay in Dec. ($30 
with a $5 discount) Dues paid after January are $30. A check or 
exact cash will be accepted. Family memberships are available 
for spouses, children under 18 living at home and grandchildren 
under 18 for an additional $10 per person. 

Membership forms are available on the website and at the 
Guild meetings. Dues can be paid at the guild meeting or mailed 
in to the guild’s post office box. 

This year your membership cards will be mailed to each 
member, so watch your mailbox for your new card and wear 
your name badge to get a free door prize ticket. IF YOU DON’T 
HAVE A NEW CARD, THEN YOU NEED TO PAY THE RENEWAL 
before January’s price goes up. Also in the packet is a 
membership update, so please complete the update and return. 

It was announced that there were 2 small groups in central 
Plano forming if anyone is interested.  

January we will be moving to a new location that has a 
platform for the speakers, a big screen and will provide a better 
view for the members. 

At the new location, park on the South side, and enter at the 
South Entrance. It is all without steps, second door on the right:  
Fellowship Hall. On the left side of the hall are the restrooms.  

We feel you will find it warm and inviting, handicap 
accessible with no steps or long hallways with easy in and out 
access for all. 

Door Prizes 

1 from Bernina 
2 from The Old Craft Store 
1 from Quilt Country 
1 from Quilt Asylum, 
1 from Urban Spools,  
1 from Happiness is Quilting 
2 from members and  
1 from the speaker 

Community Service 

submitted by LaDawn Dalley 

I have been busy, busy, busy, washing and prepping quilts for 
delivery to all our organizations! Thank you so much for getting 
all these quilts quilted and bound. 

At the meeting, I will give you exact numbers of quilts 
delivered to each group, but it is around 16-20 quilts each. That 
is fantastic! Thank you again! 

And thank you for all of the donations to the PISD School Age 
parent program! By the time you read this, I will have delivered 
about 20 quilts and many other baby items to them for their 
Christmas celebration. 

Have a wonderful holiday season and enjoy your family and 
friends as much as possible! This will be our first Christmas 
without my oldest daughter, and probably one of the last with 
my other two older children as they will soon be moving out 
and on with their own adult lives. They may come back to visit, 
but it's never really the same. So, this year we are trying to do 
all of our favorite things, like Journey to the Manger at St. Paul 
Lutheran church, and Dickens Downtown in Plano. Not to 
mention all the cookies and goodies to make and share. What 
are some of your favorite traditions? 
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December Birthdays 

Mary Skoritowski 12/03 
Mary N. Shannon 12/05 
Jill Isakson 12/07 
Peggy Burrell 12/08 
Joan Bolesworth 12/08 
Kemberly Wilshire 12/10 
Emily Armstrong 12/11 
Julia Haun 12/11 
Lyn Jennings 12/12 
Paula Washler 12/14 
Elizabeth Waltrip 12/16 
Mildred Blair 12/18 
Mickie Warrington 12/20 
Aurora Chancy 12/22 
Sharon Schenke 12/23 
Donna Lobelson 12/24 
Kaye Dunn 12/27 
 

Oops! I forgot to include the 
November Birthdays in the last 

newsletter. Here they are: 

November Birthdays 

Ha Swift 11/02 
Terry Reisinger 11/03 
Cynthia Caldwell 11/04 
Lynne Haley 11/04 
Margaret Neyman 11/06 
Victoria Wilshire 11/08 
Victoria Dean 11/10 
Janet Gould 11/11 
Jeanne Smith 11/13 
Diana Fisher 11/15 
Judy Horton 11/16 
Lisa Terry 11/17 
Lisa Robertson 11/17 
Lizabeth Edwards 11/18 
Sue Dexheimer 11/19 
Pamela Crocker 11/20 
Becky Hughey 11/20 
Carol Surrells 11/22 
Virginia Braley 11/24 
Katherine Simpson 11/26 
Madelyn Beachboard 11/27 
Rose Davis 11/27 

Quote of the Day 

“One of the beautiful things about 
quilting is that it empowers us to 
share love and heal hurt in a 
tangible way.” 

Jenny Doan of MSQC 
 

 

 

COMMON THREADS AD RATES 

Half Page: Quarter Page: Business Card: 
5.2” wide x 7.6” tall 5.2” wide x 3.8” tall 3.5” wide x 2” tall 
1 month = $40 1 month = $25 1 month = $15 
3 months = $90 3 months = $60 3 months = $35 

Please make ads in “jpg” files and email to 
media@qgplano.org. 

mailto:media@quiltersguildofplano.org
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Workshop Registration Form 

Workshops Fees: $35/day 
 

See the guild website at www.qgplano.org and go to the 
Programs page (on the Activities tab) for more information.  
Fees are refundable only in the event the speaker cancels her 
appearance. Questions may be directed to the Programs team 
via email to programs@qgplano.org. 
Hours:  8:30 am – 3:00 pm       Set Up – 8:00 am 
Location:  Workshops will normally be held at the Hunter’s Glen 
Baptist Church, 4001 Custer Road, Plano TX 75023.  If an 
alternate location is being used for a particular workshop, it will 
be specified on the Programs page of the Guild website. 

Supply lists may be printed from the website.  Your cell 
phone number and email are particularly important so we can 
reach you in the event of any last minute changes. 

Bring Completed Form to a Meeting, or mail to: 

Dena Smith 
1402 Marlboro Ln 

Richardson, TX 75082

Upcoming Workshops 

Trish Stuart 
Friday, January 13 – “Freedom in Motion” 
Saturday, January 14 – “Curves Made Easy” 

Suzi Parron 
Saturday, February 11 – “Barn Quilt Painting” 

Rose-Clair Fletcher 
Saturday, April 15 – “Portraits in Thread and Pencils” 

MJ Fielek  
Friday, May 12 – Bindings 

Sherry Worley  
Saturday, May 13 – Dyeing Cotton Socks and Fabric 

Check the website (www.qgplano.org) for more information 
 

Workshop Registration Form 
Name:  Email  

Address:  Phone  

City, Zip  TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED  

 

Instructor Class Day Date 
    

    

    

http://www.qgplano.org/
mailto:programs@qgplano.org
http://www.qgplano.org/cgi-bin/membership.cgi?Page=Programs%20
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Quilters Guild of Plano 

The Quilters Guild of Plano exists to bring together people who share a love of quilts and 
quilting, preserve the heritage of quilting, promote the knowledge and understanding of all 
aspects of quilting, and provide opportunities for continuing education among those 
interested in the art of quilting. Together we learn from national and local quilt teachers and 
speakers, and share our work with each other and the community. All levels of quilters are 
encouraged to join us, including beginners. We are a 501(c)3 organization. 

The Quilters Guild of Plano meets at Parkway Hills Baptist Church, 2700 Dallas Parkway. 
The church is located on the east side of the Dallas North Tollway between Park and Parker 
in Plano. The Guild meets the second Thursday of Each month. Meetings start at 6:45 pm 
with a social time from 6:15pm to 6:45pm. Guests are always welcome at the meetings. 
(Meetings that feature a national speaker have a $5 guest fee.) 

 

 

Parkway Hills Baptist Church 
  

Please enter through the 
door with the covered awning 
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Q G Plano New Meeting Location 

The Quilters Guild of Plano plans to move the meetings to the Hunters’ Glen 
Baptist Church at 4001 Custer Rd., Plano, TX 75023, beginning with the 
January 2017 meeting. The church is on the west side of Custer Rd between 
Parker Rd and Spring Creek Pkwy. We will park on the South end and enter 
through the South Entrance. The meetings will be held in the Fellowship Hall, 
on the right as you enter 
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General Meeting Minutes 

November 10, 2016 submitted by Denise Green 
Parkway Hills Baptist Church, Plano, TX 

President Pam Wingate called the meeting to order at 6:45 pm. 
The Minutes were approved as published. 
The Treasurer's report was approved as published. 

Pam notified the membership that our own Guild member, 
Linda Neal won a third place ribbon at Houston with her 
Baltimore Christmas quilt, quilted by Jackie Brown. Pam 
distributed the Lone Star Awards to the members of My BFF 
small group who were absent at our last meeting. 

The Cotton Patch Quilters Guild of Greenville had their 
"Virginia's Choice" quilt on display. 

Pam announced the new location for our guild meetings in 
2017. It will be at the Hunter's Glen Baptist Church on Custer 
Road between Spring Creek and Parker. A great facility with 
much less walking for all of us. Pam also announced our new VP 
of Media is Tina Connolly. 
Community Service 

LaDawn Dalley still has quilts that are in need of binding and 
baby wraps that need edging. She read a "Thank you " from City 
House for all that our guild does for them. LaDawn will accept 
items or money for the school age mothers program. Maggie 
Meszaros delivered 97 cuddle quilts this month bringing the 
total for this year to 739. 
Retreats 

Donna Petrick reported on the day retreat, and collected 
money for the four day retreat in February. She also reported 
on Isabel's Community Outreach program to which we have 

donated fabric. They are in need of scissors, rotary cutters, 
cutting mats, thread - anything used in sewing. 
Activities 

Janet Plotkin said Donna stole her thunder about the day and 
Feb retreats. She did remind us about the Christmas Ornament 
exchange in Dec. (check newsletter for more information) 
Membership 

Diana Florence reported our membership cards are being 
mailed. She is planning a new update of interests survey and 
reported on two small groups forming. Sixty-four persons 
present tonight including two new members, Chris Dumanski 
and Carolyn Miller. 
Programs 

Dena Smith announced we still have room in our January 
workshop and in tomorrow's indigo workshop.  

Pam shared the Mayor of Plano's appreciation of Q.G.Plano 
for the "2016 Quilt Plano". 

Pam then held the drawing for door prizes. 
Dena introduced our quest speaker, Lori Lee Triplet who 

spoke to our group on "Celebrating The Blues".   

Meeting adjourned at 8:30. 

  

Quote of the Day 
“Friendships are sewn 
one stitch at a time.” 

unknown 
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Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

November 7, 2016 submitted by Denise Green 
Hunter's Glen Baptist Church, Plano 

Called to order by President Pam Wingate.   
Members present were: Pam Wingate, Jane Schwarz, Diana 

Florence, Dena Smith, Peggy Burrell, LaDawn Dalley, Janet 
Plotkin, Tina Connolly, Sherry Worley, John Worley and 
Denise Green.  

The minutes were approved as distributed. 
The Treasurer's report was approved as published. 

Due to the resignation of VP of Media, Dena Smith 
nominated Tina Connolly to fill this position. Nomination 
seconded by Jane Schwarz. No other nominations, Pam asked 
for a vote. Tina Connolly was approved as our new VP of Media. 

Rose Davis is still in need of a Co-chair for the 2017 Quilt 
Show. Various people were discussed, and Pam will contact 
those persons mentioned.  
Treasurer - Finance 

Chandra Smith is going to work as treasurer with Finance 
chair, Jane Schwarz. Jane asked for all board members with 
expenses to please turn in their receipts for re-imbursement. 
Dell sent us a check to add to our general operating fund due to 
Mary Skoritowski's volunteer hours. 
Membership 

After a brief discussion, it was agreed that quilt guilds who 
want to bring a raffle quilt to our meetings, should go through 
membership. This will be put in the Dropbox for everyone to 
access.  Diana Florence passed out a survey with possible 
questions to present to guild members. The board decided to 
proceed with the development of a survey and present it both 
electronically and in paper form. 

Sherry Worley mentioned that we might ask 10 random 
people at each meeting to fill out a questionnaire about that 
meeting. 
Programs 

Due to decreased attendance at our workshops, Dena moved 
we lower the cost to $35 per workshop beginning in Jan 2017 . 
Motion seconded by Peggy. Passed. 

The December meeting will have a speaker from the Collin 
County Children's Advocacy Center. Games are planned as well 
as the ornament exchange. The guild will furnish water, plates 
and napkins. Everyone is asked to bring finger foods to share. 
Poinsettias used for decorations will be used as door prizes.   
Community Services 

LaDawn Dalley needs labels and is going to order more.  
Directions for making cuddle quilts and taggies will be placed on 
our website.  

John Worley asked everyone to send photos of their sewing 
activities to him for use in our newsletter. Various formats for 
our newsletter were discussed. John has done a great job and 
we are all appreciative of his work. 
TAQG 

Sherry reported that hosts (4-6 guilds to co-host) were 
needed for 2019 and 2020 Rally Day. Dena moved QG Plano co-
host in 2019. Janet seconded. Motion passed. 

Sherry reported we need to think about an additional TAQG 
representative.   

There being no other business, meeting adjourned. 
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Officers & Committee Chairs 

OFFICERS 
PRESIDENT ............................................. PAM WINGATE 
VP FINANCE .......................................... JANE SCHWARZ 
VP MEMBERSHIP ................................... JEANNE VOGEL 

& DIANA FLORENCE 
VP PROGRAMS .......................................... DENA SMITH 

LISA OWNBY &PEGGY BURRELL 
VP COMMUNITY SERVICE ................... LADAWN DALLEY 
VP EDUCATION .................................. KENA LESZCYNSKI 
VP GUILD ACTIVITIES ........................... JANET PLOTKIYN 
VP MEDIA ............................................ TINA CONNOLLY 
SECRETARY ............................................... LIZZIE BAILEY 

& DENISE GREEN 
QUILT SHOW 2017 ..................................... ROSE DAVIS 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
BEE KEEPERS ......................................... MARTHA DIEHL 
CHRISTMAS STOCKINGS .................... AURORA CHANCY 
DOOR PRIZES  ..................................... LUT DEMEULDER 
E-MAIL COORDINATOR ........................ TINA CONNOLLY 
EDUCATION, CHILDREN ......................... PAM WINGATE 
EDUCATION, ORGANIZATIONS .......... KENA LESZCYNSKI 
EDUCATION, SENIORS ....................... AURORA CHANCY 

& MINDY MYINT 
FACEBOOK ......................................... KENA LESZCYNSKI 
GRAPHIC DESIGNS ..................... ROSE-CLAIR FLETCHER 
GUILD RETREAT .......................................JULIE BROOKS 

SANDY BUTTINE & DONNA PETRICK 
HISTORIAN .............................................. JOHN WORLEY 
HOSPITALITY ......................................................... OPEN 
INVENTORY CONTROL ........................ CAROL SURRELLS 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR ............................. JOHN WORLEY 
NINE PATCH ............................................ DEBBIE SEHER 
SERVICE QUILTS ................................... DONNA PETRICK 

& THE WEDNESDAY GIRLS 
SHOW’N TELL ......................................................  OPEN 
SUNSHINE AND SHADOWS .......................... PAT WIANT 
TAQG .................................................. SHERRY WORLEY 
TREASURER ........................................... JANE SCHWARZ 
WEB MASTER...................................... LYNNE FRITSCHE 

October 2016 Cash Flow Comparison 
 

Bank Balance 09/30/16  $110,289.92 

INFLOWS 
Administrative: Bank Interest 10.70 
Administrative: Service Pins 15.00 
Media: Newsletter Ads 60.00 
Membership: Membership Dues 1,280.00 
Programs: Workshop 505.00 
Quilt Show: Sponsorship 250.00 
2017 Retreat 3,580.00 
TOTAL INFLOWS  $5,700.70 

submitted by Jane Schwarz 

OUTFLOWS 
Administrative: Storage Rent 184.00 
Community Service: Service Quilt Supplies 605.06 
Media: Website 168.00 
Membership: Postage 69.56 
Membership: Supplies 4.00 
Programs: Facilities Rent 250.00 
Programs: Speaker Lecture 300.00 
Programs: Speaker Meals & Per Diem 60.00 
Programs: Speaker Travel Expenses 313.00 
Programs: Workshop Facility Rent 200.00 
Programs: Workshop Teacher Fees 800.00 
Quilt Show: Facility Deposit 6,975.00 
TOTAL OUTFLOWS  $9,928.62 

Bank Balance 10/31/16  $106,062.00 

Bank Balances 09/30/16 10/31/16 
Operating Account 26,064.06 21,825.44 
Money Market Account 84,225.86 84,236.56 
 $110,289.92  $106,062.00 

 

More November Meeting Photos 

   


